Grosvenor and St James Medical Practice: Patients Participation Group (PPG)
Minutes of the PPG Annual General Meeting 
held at 1pm on 10 May 2019 at the GMC

Present: Tony Whitehorn; John Franks; Tony Pawson; Mike Hardy; Jacky Bunyan; Pauline Franks; Sandra Sterling; Jim Hedges; Kevin Pharoah; Brian Hackwell; Sue Stewart; Paula Gamage; Dr Helen Yates; Dr Matt Smialowski (Item 6).
Apologies: Anne Horne 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the General Meeting held on 17 April 2018
The Minutes of the previous General Meeting were approved.
2. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman’s Report to the AGM is attached.
3. Adoption of the PPG Accounts
Mike Hardy explained that much effort over the past year had been expended in sorting out the PPG’s bank account following the merger. The new account was with Barclays and the previous Nat West account could now be closed. The accounting year corresponded with the calendar year and the only significant updates since then were that: £377.16 had been spent on an Oximeter in accordance with the PPG’s decision, and there the £100 due from the CCG for the research undertaken by the PPG into the preferred extension to opening hours was still outstanding. John Franks was actively pursuing this. The attached Accounts were adopted unanimously.
4. Election of Officers 
Tony Pawson reported that he had received only one nomination for each of the PPG Officers as set out in the Constitution. These were John Franks as Chairperson; Tony Whitehorn as Vice-Chairperson; Tony Pawson as Secretary; and Mike Hardy as Treasurer. Their election accordingly en bloc was carried unanimously.
5. Election of other Committee Members
John Franks informed the meeting that, apart from Reyn Hauff and Kevin Dunne, all the members of the previous PPG were willing to continue. In addition, Sandy Rowntree, a previous member of the St James’s PPG, wished to join the Committee and he proposed that she and Pauline Franks, who had previously been a co-opted member of the PPG, be elected to the Committee along with the others. It was agreed unanimously that the following would be elected in addition to the Officers as members of the PPG Committee for the coming year: Jacky Bunyan, Brian Hackett, Jim Hedges, Anne Horne, Kevin Pharoah, Sandra Sterling, Pauline Franks and Sandy Rowntree.


6.Any Other Business
Dr Helen Yates said that she wanted to make it clear that the Practice fully appreciated the support and work done by the PPG. Similarly, the meeting expressed its appreciation of the hard work undertaken by all members of the Practice and the support that the PPG received: a viable Practice was overwhelmingly in the best interests of all patients.
On the issue of enhancing PPG Communication with patients, it was recognised that the practical realities had largely restricted this to current practice but some additional form getting information to mobile users was necessary. It was agreed that the PPG Committee would discuss the use of Apps at their next meeting.
In terms of liaison with other PPGs, it was felt that increased contact would be helpful, particularly in relation both to the activities that other PPGs undertook and to their plans for the future as the Tunbridge Wells GP Practices were looking to centralise and share some services in order to make best use of limited resources. In the light of recent decisions on specialist stroke units and facilities being developed under the Integrated Care Plan, it was also necessary to maximise PPG cooperation to ensure that the interests of Tunbridge Wells’ patients were given due weight. John Franks said that he was in touch with other West Kent PPG Chairs by email and through the West Kent CCG’s Chairs Meetings, whose Terms of Reference were under review [Secretary’s note: latest draft attached]. It was agreed that Committee Members would bring any suggestions for future PPG activities, including social events, to the next meeting. 
There was a general discussion of how the PPG could become more active in supporting patients through working together with the Practice. The pressures on the Practice through the merger, NHS changes, increasing patient numbers and resource constraints were recognised. However, looking ahead, greater clarity on the Practice’s priorities for the PPG’s cooperation and assistance would enable it to add most value in the interests of patients. It was agreed that the Practice would develop some proposals for the next PPG Committee meeting.
 It was agreed that the next meeting of the PPG Committee would take place at 11.15 on Friday 5 July at the GMC.


(A J D Pawson, Secretary GSJ PPG)




GSJ PPG AGM 10 May 2019: Chairman’s Report:-
Welcome to this our first annual general meeting of the combined surgeries, that is Grosvenor and St James Medical Practice Patient Participation Groups. During this year, as Chairman, I have attended various meetings put on by Healthwatch, The Clinical Commissioning Group for West Kent, Care Quality Commission and meetings to discuss the future of various parts of the NHS.
Perhaps the most notable of these was to discuss the future of Stroke Units in Kent. Regrettably we were unable to make enough noise to get one of the three new Hyper Acute Stroke Units domiciled at Pembury Hospital. They will be at Gravesham Hospital in Dartford, Maidstone Hospital and William Harvey Hospital in Ashford. 
You will have noticed that it is now possible to obtain appointments during the week at times between 8-00 a.m. and 8-00 p.m. and on Saturdays. This arising from pressures applied through meetings with NHS management and saying what our patients want.
The 10 Year Plan introduced by the NHS also includes items that PPG’s and other organisations have been pressing for over some years.
Many of the matters we discuss at PPG meetings originate from NHS actions and intentions. These are communicated to you, the patients, via the PPG’s newsletter. I am a little concerned sometimes, that there is no feedback from these materials published and wonder if you read this. The only thing the PPG can draw from this is that you are 100% happy with the way in which the NHS is progressing. Remember the PPG is your voice to the NHS.
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